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Abstract:  The park proposes to supplement the existing exhibit design project by providing Navajo community perspectives on trading, life on the frontier, agriculture and sustainability, and the role of weaving and sheep in Navajo life for incorporation into the final exhibit design.  This will be done by researching existing oral history interviews relevant to the park and the exhibits, and by conducting new interviews regarding information specifically for the design.  The researcher will also assist with drafting text material for the exhibits.  The researcher will work closely with the exhibit planning team from Northern Arizona University, Hubbell Trading Post National Historic Site and the NPS Intermountain Regional Office.
Justifications

Initial scoping meetings with the local Navajo community revealed an opportunity to incorporate their perspectives in the new exhibits. Using funds from the park’s cooperating association, Hubbell is currently developing new exhibits that will be up to date and provide visitors with an understanding and appreciation of Hubbell’s history, and the role it plays in the community today. The trading post was established in 1876 by Juan Lorenzo Hubbell, and served as a store, post office, community center. When the National Park Service took over management of the site the trading post continued as a live functioning business. 

Navajo people maintain cultural continuity through the memorization and telling of stories, a tradition that continues today. Some older residents remember coming to the trading post in a horse drawn wagon to buy groceries and dry goods, and to sell sheep, pelts, rugs and other crafts. These people also recall stories about the early days of the trading post as told by their parents and grandparents. Their stories will complement existing material, and provide a unique perspective. Because the trading post is not a static institution, but an ongoing business that still serves the community, this perspective will also draw the community into the rest of the park, and provide local youth with an understanding and appreciation for how their grandparents lived, and a means of continuing that cultural continuity. 

Measurable Results

The park’s new exhibits will increase visitor understanding about the role of trading posts in the southwest, and the relationships between these institutions and their customers. The Navajo perspective will provide local children with an opportunity to learn about their history and to continue that knowledge. Overall visitor satisfaction will also increase.
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